
  

UPCOMING EVENTS >>> 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

February 17, 2025 

No School – President’s Day 

 

February 26, 2025 

Black History Celebration 

 

March 3, 2025 
Murray PACT Meeting 
5:00pm – 6:30pm 
 
March 6, 2025 
Family/Teacher Conference 
4:00pm – 7:00pm 
 
March 7, 2025 
No School – Professional Day 
 
March 15, 2025 
Regional History Day 
 
March 21-23, 2025 
School Musical 
 
March 28, 2025 
End of Third Quarter 
 
March 31-April 4, 2025 
No School – Spring Break 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pilot School News  
February 14 , 2025 | Volume #11 

Black History Month stands as a reminder to re-imagine what new heights are achievable 
and set your course to make history or make a change.  I’ve seen it happen first hand.  
Brig. Gen. Alfred Flowers Jr. 
 

 
 
As we celebrate Black History Month, we want to invite everyone to join us in person or 
virtually with our celebratory event on Wednesday, February 26 from 9:30AM-11:00AM.  
This date is in lieu of NAAPID (National African American Parent Involvement Day). The 
focus of this year’s celebration is “African Americans and Labor”, stressing the struggles 
and success of African Americans through American history.  This celebration is also 
designed to stress the importance of African American parents and families getting 
involved in their child’s education and to celebrate the partnership between students, 
families and schools. Murray has been working to create an event that highlights student 
voice and performance, community leaders and spoken word all in the name of 
celebrating Black History.  As an educator, there is nothing more powerful than seeing a 
student realizing and showcasing their talents, strengths and influence all while shining 
as a leader in our community.   
Please see the notice for Murray’s Black History Month celebration event in this 
newsletter. 

 
Here is the link to virtually attend the event. (Another reminder will be sent out as the date 
gets closer) 
Wednesday, February 26 · 9:30 – 11:00am 
Google Meet joining info 
Video call link: https://meet.google.com/rax-esuz-ydi  
 

Celebrations: 
#Pilotprops of the week! Mr. Wenzel would like to celebrate Sam Wambeke! Sam is a 
hard worker, is always respectful and is always willing to help out other students in class. 
We are so proud of him. Way to go, Sam! 
 
Your Co-Pilot, 

 
Jamin McKenzie 

Principal, Murray Middle School 
 

 

 

 

https://meet.google.com/rax-esuz-ydi
https://x.com/hashtag/Pilotprops?src=hashtag_click


  

 

Sixth Grade 
 

English Language Arts with Ms. 
Williams, Ms. Steinhoff and Ms. 
Carter: 
Sixth-grade readers are getting into 
NEW book clubs! We are reading 
fiction books focused on a social 
issue, analyzing how the issues 
affect the plot and characters. 
 
In Writers Workshop, students will 
begin Essay Boot Camp. 
 
Math with Mr. Klemme: 
Students in Mr. Klemme’s math 6 
classes have been working in Unit 5 
about graphing and patterns.  We 
have been working on X,Y 
coordinate graphing in the 1st 
quadrant.  We have just started 
looking at patterns in tables to see if 
we can identify an equation. 
Students will be going from 
equations to tables to graphs by the 
end of this unit. 
 
Students in Mr. Klemme’s Pre-
Algebra classes have been looking 
at data. First, we’ve found common 
statistical landmarks (mean, median, 
mode, and range).  Now we are 
creating displays for data.  We’ve 
already made frequency tables, dot 
plots, histograms, and circle graphs. 
We will be reading and creating stem 
and leaf plots next. 
 

Seventh Grade 
 

English Language Arts with Ms. 
Steinhoff: 
Seventh graders are beginning their 
big writing unit of the year! We will 
start off with a refresher on the 
writing process and the elements of 
plot, then move into free writes as a 
form of brainstorming. The final 
product will be either a realistic 
fiction or fantasy fiction piece. Check 
in with your student about the 
progress and make sure you ask to 
read their awesome final draft after 
their hard work in a few weeks.  
 
Life Science with Ms. Dooley and 
Mr. Altringer: 
The students are building 
understanding around genetics, 
looking at how traits pass through 
families; both in animals and plants. 
 
 

 
 
 
 

We had the chance to isolate DNA 
from strawberries in lab. 
 

 
 

 
 

American Studies with Ms. 
Newman: 
We are wrapping up History Day in 
these first weeks of February.  
Students whose projects are chosen 
to advance will have more 
information about the Competition 
mid-February.  
 
In class we are jumping back into 
content by exploring the Roaring 20’s 
with all the glamour of Jazz, the 
automobile, the Harlem 
Renaissance, and Flappers. 
Students will be creating a ‘Life’ 
Magazine cover to show all of the 
large changes in US culture. Looking 
past the 1920’s, we will examine the 
1930’s and the Great Depression. 
 

Eighth Grade 
 
Math with Mr. Hayden: 
In Algebra, students are learning 
about different forms of linear 
equations and when they are useful. 
At the end of our last unit, students 
were introduced to slope-intercept 
form. In our new unit, we will learn 
about point-slope form and standard 
form.  
 
We will also explore the relationship 
between slopes of parallel and 
perpendicular lines and then use that 
relationship to analyze polygons in 
the coordinate plane. 
 

 
 
 
 
 

In Integrated Math, students are 
reviewing solving systems of linear 
equations and inequalities. Most 
students were introduced to these 
concepts last year, but for some, it is 
their first time doing this. For 
systems of equations, we will explore 
three different methods for solving 
them- graphing, substitution, and 
elimination. When we transition from 
systems of equations to learning 
about systems of linear inequalities, 
we will see how our solution changes 
from a singular point of intersection 
(if it exists) to an entire region of the 
graph. 
 
Physical Science with Ms. Dooley 
and Mr. Chase: 
Students continue their studies of 
Forces at a Distance — 
electromagnetic forces.  We are 
learning how speakers work by 
investigating how magnets and 
electromagnets interact. 
 
Social Studies with Ms. Croone: 
Global Studies: 
Rights and Responsibilities was the 
theme this year for National History 
Day and projects are due Friday, 
February 7.  Students have been 
hard at work on different types of 
projects-exhibits, documentaries, 
performances, papers, or websites.  
Students then have the 
opportunity to select if they would 
like to be considered to advance to 
HD Regionals.  Regionals this year 
will be Saturday, March 15 at 
Johnson High School.  Stay tuned!  
Next up is Africa. 
 
In These Times: 
Tik Tok-do you love it or hate it?  
That has been the debate with the 
2nd Semester group of students as 
we learn more about current events 
going on around us. 
 
8th Grade No Missing Assignments 
winner-Noelle K-C!!!  She had 
accomplished having no missing 
assignments in 2 classes-awesome 
job! Noelle celebrated by selecting a 
pizza party with 3 of her friends.  Her 
name was drawn from a pile of 52 
tickets and many students had 
multiple slips to submit.  Way to go 
all of you! 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 



  

Staff Spotlight 

 
 

Hello! My name is Kennedy Bornholdt 
and I am currently a student teacher 
working in Mr. Wenzel’s classroom. 
While new to student teaching, I am 
not new to Murray as I have been 
working as a paraprofessional in the 
ASD/DCD program for the past two 
years. I could not be more grateful for 
the students I have gotten to know 
while working here. 
 
I am originally from a small town in the 
Southwest corner of MN called Spring 
Grove. For the past four years I have 
been working hard to complete my 
undergraduate studies at the University 
of Minnesota. I have been incredibly 
fortunate to have had the opportunities 
to study abroad in Sicily and Prague, 
which I believe has made a rich impact 
on my perspectives and how I show up 
as an educator. I will be graduating in 
May with a teaching license for Special 
Education, and am excited to have my 
first classroom soon! In the future, I 
would like to pursue further education 
in the area of teaching English as a 
Second Language. 
 
In my free time, I love to spend time 
with my niece, read, dance, and write 
music. I also love to have a knit or 
crochet project going – I am currently 
working on a hat! 
 
I am definitely enjoying my student 
teaching experience so far, and am so 
appreciative to learn from new 
teachers in new settings. A huge thank 
you to everybody who has supported 
me and been a part of my 
undergraduate experiences at Murray 
so far! 
 
  

 
 

 

 

 

Murray Middle 

Presents…Beetlejuice, Jr. 
 

Performances will be: 
Friday, March 21st, 7:00PM 
Saturday, March 22nd, 7:00PM 
Sunday, March 23rd, 2:00PM 
 

Murray Musical - Beetlejuice, Jr. - Class Registration v3.0 - Saint 

Paul Public Schools 
 

Thinking Career and College Early Fair Feb. 22, 2025 
 
The fair will be held on Saturday, February 22, 2025, at Harding High School 
from 10:30 a.m.-1:30 p.m. At this unique event, students will have the chance to 
meet with HBCU representatives and alumni, college admissions staff, and local 
employers. There will be musical performances, FAFSA help, an HBCU panel 
and a presentation on how to earn college credits while in high school. More 
information can be found at spps.org/tccefair. Students who attend the fair will 
have the chance to apply for the fall HBCU college tour! Additional information on 
HBCU can be found HERE. If you have any questions, please contact  
(john.eschenbacher@spps.org). 
 

Yearbooks 
 

Yearbooks cost $24.00. Sale: There will a sale February 14th – February 28th. 

The cost will be $20.00.  https://www.jostens.com/yearbooks/high-
school-yearbooks.html  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://spps.cr3.rschooltoday.com/public/getsubcategory/category_id/584/program_id/70
https://spps.cr3.rschooltoday.com/public/getsubcategory/category_id/584/program_id/70
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/out.smore.com/e/8ymc0/Ns2900?__$u__&nk=Njc5YmVhMDE1ZTQ2ZDE5OWM4YWMxMmFiLGphbWluLm1ja2VuemllQHNwcHMub3JnOjo6dDNucmVrYzZlejR6eHI1bw..__;!!LSatmg!63jsWmOYKEFn_bFI3eKOWb0H1Q6X6UScJMug_ldu7bCfc51WG6J3nK9gkImV11CjDJ7zumn34911PfgeBLc$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/out.smore.com/e/8ymc0/Gj68vh?__$u__&nk=Njc5YmVhMDE1ZTQ2ZDE5OWM4YWMxMmFiLGphbWluLm1ja2VuemllQHNwcHMub3JnOjo6dDNucmVrYzZlejR6eHI1bw..__;!!LSatmg!63jsWmOYKEFn_bFI3eKOWb0H1Q6X6UScJMug_ldu7bCfc51WG6J3nK9gkImV11CjDJ7zumn34911CEHn6ho$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/out.smore.com/e/8ymc0/TBT3vN?__$u__&nk=Njc5YmVhMDE1ZTQ2ZDE5OWM4YWMxMmFiLGphbWluLm1ja2VuemllQHNwcHMub3JnOjo6dDNucmVrYzZlejR6eHI1bw..__;!!LSatmg!63jsWmOYKEFn_bFI3eKOWb0H1Q6X6UScJMug_ldu7bCfc51WG6J3nK9gkImV11CjDJ7zumn34911qQoCxQQ$
https://www.jostens.com/yearbooks/high-school-yearbooks.html
https://www.jostens.com/yearbooks/high-school-yearbooks.html


  

Counselors Corner 
 
Here are a few announcements from our counseling team. As a reminder, here is our contact information: 
 

• Ms. Justine Revermann - justine.revermann@spps.org - 651-744-7130: Student last names A-L 

• Ms. Stephanie Lee - stephanie.lee@spps.org - 651-744-3600: Student last names M-Z 

 

 
Breakthrough is a FREE 6-year college readiness program. Our Breakthrough summer program blends academics with summer camp-

style fun for middle school students. During the school year we offer advising and enrichment through middle and high school, and 

provide individual college counseling once our students are in 11th grade. Our college counselors work with students to explore college 

options including financial aid and scholarships, and the average Breakthrough student graduates high school with financial aid in place 

to cover 89% of their college costs. 

 

Breakthrough is free to the students and families we serve. Students must apply to the program, and commit to working hard and 

participating in Breakthrough! 

 

Our program serves students that may have barriers to a 4 -year college, and our goal is to close that gap. All of our students must meet 

at least ONE of the following need criteria:  

 

• Single Parent household 

• First generation to graduate college 

• Identify as a race/ethnicity that is under-represented in college 

• Qualify for free/reduced lunch 

• Speaks a language other than English at home 

 

Link to our website: www.breakthroughtwincities.org (application online) 
 
We are hosting a Virtual Information Session- join to learn more!  

Time: Feb 18, 2025, 06:30 PM Central Time (US and Canada) 

Join Zoom Meeting: https://zoom.us/j/94896954417?pwd=4sfSg0lb9XUmp8tGxBE3RLZwcn8Ear.1 

Meeting ID: 948 9695 4417 

Passcode: BA6ttA 
 

We are currently accepting applications to begin the Breakthrough program this summer 2025, and would love to see your application. 

To apply online, visit www.breakthroughtwincities.org and click on the "Apply - student" button. Contact me with any further questions. 

DEADLINE IS MARCH 21ST, 2025! Have a great day! 

 

mailto:justine.revermann@spps.org
mailto:stephanie.lee@spps.org
https://urldefense.com/v3/__http:/www.breakthroughtwincities.org/__;!!LSatmg!8mnvV36lBFr32RUqmIVQq3_yG6un6OOYnshm__uayfEn0g13CrfwqMjvWqoiidy9pB7KwGpPb77KNPYQjh5YEl1v8H0aW_HUY_M$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/zoom.us/j/94896954417?pwd=4sfSg0lb9XUmp8tGxBE3RLZwcn8Ear.1__;!!LSatmg!8mnvV36lBFr32RUqmIVQq3_yG6un6OOYnshm__uayfEn0g13CrfwqMjvWqoiidy9pB7KwGpPb77KNPYQjh5YEl1v8H0aoTkYr6E$
http://www.breakthroughtwincities.org/


  

 

Counselors Corner 
 
For 8th grade families: 
 

Here is some info from the Murray counselors (Justine Revermann and Stephanie Lee) as your student prepares for high school: 

 

•  Como Park 9th grade Registration: Thursday, April 10th from 5-7PM at Como Park High School  

o Please prioritize this as your student needs to register for their high school classes. 

•  Roseville: Contact their enrollment office at Enrollment@isd623.org or 651-635-1626. If they are attending Roseville - tell 

the SPPS Placement Center to take them off 9th grade SPPS enrollment.  

 

Nearly all Murray 8th graders are automatically enrolled at Como Park High School - based on your address. If you do NOT want to 

attend Como, please apply to the high school of choice (you might not get transportation if it’s out of your living area and m ight be put 

on a waiting list). If your student is not attending SPPS for high school (such as Roseville), please contact the SPPS placement Center 

(651-632-3700) and let them know where they will be going and to remove them from SPPS enrollment for next year. Most Murray 

students end up going to Como for high school, but another small group go to Roseville or Central, and a handful usually end up going to 

other high schools. 

 

•  Priority application deadline for choice high school (only if your student will NOT be attending Como) - February 14, 2025, 

link: https://apply.spps.org/onlineapplication  

 

8th grade paid summer jobs through Right Track 
•  The Right Track (for students 14 years or older by June 1, 2025) application will open on February 1 and close on February  

28 

•  Eligibility guidelines and more info here: https://www.stpaul.gov/departments/parks-and-recreation/right-

track/youth/program-eligibility-requirements 

•  Students will need to apply for jobs and be ready to check their emails to know about important events and updates 

•  Right Track visited Murray yesterday, so ask your student if they attended and/or started an application 

• Application link: https://righttrack-app.stpaul.gov/applicant_form/account_registration 

 

 

All families: 

 

Come plan for your future at the annual Thinking Career and College Early Fair on Saturday, February 22nd 

2025, at Harding High School! At this unique event, you’ll have the chance to meet with HBCU representatives 

and alumni, college admissions staff, and local employers. There will be musical performances, FAFSA support 

for 12th grade families, an HBCU panel, and a presentation on how to earn college credits while in high school. 

Visit spps.org/tccefair for more information. 

 

**Students who attend the fair will have the chance to apply for the fall HBCU college tour!** 

 

What: Thinking Career and College Early Fair 

Who: All students grades 6-12 (childcare will be provided) 

Where: Harding High School, 1540 E. 6th St., St. Paul 

When: February 22nd, 2025 from 10:30 a.m.-1:30 p.m. 
 

 

 

https://apply.spps.org/onlineapplication
https://www.stpaul.gov/departments/parks-and-recreation/right-track/youth/program-eligibility-requirements
https://www.stpaul.gov/departments/parks-and-recreation/right-track/youth/program-eligibility-requirements
https://righttrack-app.stpaul.gov/applicant_form/account_registration


  

 

Academic All-Star Quarter 2 
 

Ximena Alvarado – Ximena has shown exceptional dedication and perseverance in Pre-Algebra this quarter, earning a 
well-deserved high mark. Her hard work, positive attitude, and determination make her a standout Academic All-Star 
for Quarter 2 – Congratulations! 
 
Oly Bagg – Oly consistently demonstrates exceptional academic performance. Their ability to grasp complex 
concepts and apply them is remarkable. 
 
Aria Barber – Aria has been working very hard during quarter 3 in her classes. She has a great attitude and is very 
resilient when she encounters a challenge! Great job, Aria! 
 
Henry Bui – Henry created thoughtful and creative artwork in both Media and Visual arts this semester and embraced 
all challenges that were thrown his way. 
 
Harrison Chit – Excellence in Literacy 
 
Tha Choeh – Excellence in Literacy 
 
Derrick Coleman – Excellence in Literacy 
 
Hazel Collins – Hazel is an amazing scientist. She applies herself in lab work, discussions, reading investigations, and 
group projects. She is a fantastic role model for others. 
 
Lila Cylkowski – Lila has worked hard to grow her research skills and historical analysis. 
 
Oliyah Dority – Oliyah has amazing perseverance on her instrument. She has become an amazing oboist and I can 
always count on her to know her music. 
 
Luc Dreamer – Luc embraces the process of science by demonstrating excellence in questioning, explanation, and 
application to similar problems. 
 
Miles Gulbranson – Excellence in Literacy 
 
Hayu Haji – Excellence in Literacy 
 
Aaron Her – Excellence in Literacy 
 
Ashley Htoo – Excellence in Literacy 
 
Win Htoo – Excellence in Literacy 
 
Isabella Isaac – Isabella has done wonderful detailed historical analysis both in our Treaties unit and in her history 
day research. 
 
Kendi Jensen – Kendi has been showing up and working hard in Readers and Writers class this last semester. The 
transition to middle school can be challenging for most middle schoolers, but she has not let that stop her. Continue 
to work hard and be proud of yourself! 
 
Carl Johnson – Carl is an amazing student who comes to class everyday with a positive attitude and a fantastic work 
ethic. Keep up the fabulous work! 
 
Lucy Keeler – Lucy is an amazing student who comes to class everyday with a positive attitude and a fantastic work 
ethic. She is ALWAYS ready to help out! 
 
Sweh Keh – For great improvement on his Winter FAST test 
 
Noelle Khiev-Clarke – Excellence in Literacy 
 
Eleanor Khu – Eleanor has been working very hard during her 8th grade year and has been doing amazing work in her 
classes. She’s also been a great leader and helper for our school. Excellence in Literacy. 
 
 

 
 
 

 



  

 

Academic All-Star Quarter 2 
 

Ari Lee – Ari is a very kind person who works hard to show excellence in Life Science. 
 
Jack Lobejko – Jack is positive and hardworking. He is willing to help others and always grateful for the challenges 
he is given. 
 
Brissa Marquez Diaz – Excellence in Literacy 
 
Asher Mays – Asher has demonstrated outstanding diligence and a commitment to excellence, consistently going 
above and beyond in Pre-Algebra to earn one of the highest grades in the class. His remarkable work ethic and drive 
for success make him a well-deserving Academic All-Star! 
 
Ronan McClary – Excellence in Literacy 
 
Jace Melton – Excellence in Literacy 
 
Lawla Moo – Lawla’s work ethic is unparalleled. They are incredibly disciplined and always meet deadlines with work 
of the highest quality. Excellence in Literacy 
 
Zaiden Moua – For great improvement on his Winter FAST reading test 
 
Petra Mueller – Petra pushes herself in her writing projects, going above and beyond. Petra is also a skilled Debater, 
getting outside of her comfort zone and creating strong arguments. 
 
Scout Murch-Gordon – Scout is always ready to help in any way she can. She works hard on her instrument and is a 
strong leader in Orchestra. 
 
Janelle Najera-Granados – Janelle exceeds in her reading and writing efforts, continually pushing herself to do her 
best. 
 
Cece Oo – Cece is an amazing mathematician. She not only excels in her homework and quizzes but as a leader in 
class by helping others. She is a wonderful role model. Keep up the great work! 
 
Zakaria Osman – Excellence in Literacy 
 
Wendy Palomares-Lugo – Wendy has big goals for her life that include strong academic performance. She is a 
diligent learner and is making every effort to achieve academic excellence. Wendy knows the value of hard and her 
maturity is really impressive. 
 
Anna Patronski – Anna is always looking for ways to make herself and her classmates better. She cares about and 
wants the best for everyone. She wants students to be at her level and urges classmates to come along. 
 
Mary Paw – Excellence in Literacy 
 
Louis Prinsen – Louis is an advanced reader and writer, daily leading ideas and efforts in our classroom. 
 
Samuel Proulx – Samuel is amazing in everything he does! He works hard, helps his peers when and where needed. 
He is truly an Academic All-Star! 
 
Addy Riedlberger – Addy is a strong student who consistently works to drive her science thinking forward and that of 
the whole class. 
 
Sofiya Salahu-Din – Sofiya continues to be a leader in her Life Science class. Helping others and striving to ensure 
she herself understands the materials. 
 
Kyaw (Mulasay) Say – Mulasay is a dedicated and driven student who works hard every single day. He embraces the 
challenge of mathematics with a growth mindset and positive attitude! His future is incredibly bright! Excellence in 
Literacy. 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 



  

 

 

Academic All-Star Quarter 2 
 

Matilda Scott – Excellence in Literacy 
 
Siri Shepard – Siri is a great student and person in all she does. She is kind and helpful, and always looking out for 
others. She has shown great resiliency and is a brilliant leader. Great job, Siri! 
 
Angel Snow – Angel is an amazing mathematician. She not only excels in her homework and quizzes but as a leader 
in class by helping others. She is a wonderful role model. Keep up the great work! 
 
Tsuki Solheid – Tsuki is a remarkable student who prioritizes her work, works well with others, and leads by example. 
She exemplifies what it means to be an Academic All-Star! 
 
Lydia Solomon – Excellence in Literacy 
 
Sam Wambeke – Sam knows how to work hard but I really appreciate his honesty, thoughtfulness and willingness to 
listen and learn from those around him. 
 
Piper Williamson – Piper is an outstanding scientist. She applies herself in discussion, reading investigations, lab 
work, and group projects. She is always willing to dig in to the work. 
 
Harriet Zbacnik – Harriet is a strong student who consistently works to drive her science thinking forward and that of 
the whole class. 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



  

 



  

 



  

 



  

 



  

 



  

 



  

 



  

 



  

 



  

 



  

 



  

 



  

 



  

 



  

 



  

 



  

 


